
Report to: LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

Date of Meeting:  14 July 2021 

Report by: Licensing and Enforcement Officer 

 
Title: 

 
Application to vary a premises licence to specify an individual as 
designated premises supervisor under the Licensing Act 2003:  
 
Tramway Public House, 1 Lowestoft Road, Gorleston, Great Yarmouth  
 

 
Summary and Conclusions: 
 
This report concerns a premise known as Tramway Public House, 1 Lowestoft Road, 
Gorleston, Great Yarmouth.  The premises licence holder, Flavio Fernandes, has applied to 
vary the premises licence to specify Lydia Jones as the designated premises supervisor.    
The Police have submitted an objection to the application.     
  

 
 

Report 
 
 
1. The Application  
 
 
1.1 On 15 June 2021, the Licensing Authority received an application, submitted by Flavio 

Fernandes, to vary the premises licence of Tramway Public House, 1 Lowestoft Road, 
Gorleston, Great Yarmouth to specify Lydia Jones as the designated premises supervisor.  
The application was to have immediate effect.  A copy of the application is attached.   

 
1.2    The designated premises supervisor authorises the sale of alcohol at a premise.  The 

designated premises supervisor must hold a personal licence.  Lydia Jones has held a 
personal licence since 14 May 2021. 

    
1.3 A copy of the current premises licence in relation to Tramway Public House is attached.   
 
2. Representations 
 
 
2.1 In accordance with licensing act requirements, a copy of the application was sent to the police.  

The police can give notice to the licensing authority if satisfied that the exceptional 
circumstances of the case are such that granting the application would undermine the crime 
prevention objective.   

  
2.2 On 22 June 2021, the licensing authority received a notice from the police objecting to the 

application.  A copy of the objection is attached.     
 
3. Options available to the Sub-Committee 
   
   



3.1 
 
 
3.2 
 

Grant the application to vary the premises licence to specify Lydia Jones as the 
designated premises supervisor. 
  
Refuse the application to vary the premises licence to specify Lydia Jones as the 
designated premises supervisor. 
  
 
 

4.  Recommendation 
 
 
It is recommended that the Sub-Committee determines the application to vary the premises 
licence to specify Lydia Jones as the designated premises supervisor in accordance with one 
of the options set out in paragraph 3 above. 
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